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	HBF HEALTH AND SAFETY FORUM

THURSDAY 9 OCTOBER 2014

STUDLEY CASTLE
CASTLE ROAD


STUDLEY


WARWICKSHIRE B80 7AJ

MEETING NOTES



PRESENT:

	Vince Coyle (Chair)
	Barratt
	Tracey Murphy
	Bellway Homes

	Ian Viveash
	Berkeley Homes
	Barry Oliver
	Berkeley Group

	Michelle Shani
	Countryside Properties
	Paul Rees
	Countryside Properties

	Martyn Price
	Crest Nicholson
	Matthew Stubblefield
	Croudace

	Eamonn McMenamin
	Davidsons Developments
	Chris Lucas
	HSE

	Craig Donelan
	Keepmoat
	Andrew Clover
	Kier

	Steve Garrington
	Kier
	Dave Hickman
	Miller Homes

	David Bolton
	Morris Homes
	Chris Epps
	NHBC

	Inés Garcia
	NHBC
	Steve Acaster
	Persimmon Homes

	Dave Evans
	Reactec
	Jacquie McLaughlin
	Reactec

	Natalie Lloyd
	Redrow 
	Mark Dyche
	RFS Consultancy

	Matthew Bostwick
	Southdale
	David Sanderson
	Story Homes

	Diana Parums
	Story Homes
	Greg Ward
	Strata Homes 

	Edward Woods
	Taylor Wimpey
	Steve Dudman
	Westleigh Developments

	IN ATTENDANCE
	
	
	

	Dave Mitchell
	HBF


	
	

	APOLOGIES
	
	
	

	Steve Foley
	Avant
	Andrew Locker
	Bloor Homes

	Paul Haxell
	Bovis
	David Hudson
	Countryside Properties

	Steve Allix
	Fairview
	Paul Howarth
	Galliford Try

	Rick Theaker
	Gleeson Homes
	Simon Longbottom
	HSE

	Ray Kelly
	McCarthy & Stone
	
	


	1.
	Welcome and Introductions

VC opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. The group then introduced themselves.



	2.
	HSE update - Dust in Construction - Chris Lucas

CL gave a presentation to the group around dust in construction highlighting the problems and the way HSE would like to see the industry go surrounding this.

Copies of CL's presentation will be circulated to the group.



	3.
	REACTEC presentation re HAVMETER - Jacqui McLaughlin

JM gave a presentation to the group on the use of HAVMETER on development sites in order to help workers surrounding hand arm vibration syndrome (HAVS)

Copies of JM's presentation will be circulated to the group.



	4.
	HSE/HBF review of working at height within home building - update since last meeting.

The HSE recently issued an internal email which was provided to members on the subject of the use of soft landing systems in home building. The email indicated that soft landing systems were permitted but the HSE have subsequently contacted VC with a view to further discussing phasing their use out. 
Joy Jones and Justine Lee who were dealing with the issue on behalf of HSE have moved to other depts and Mhairi Lockwood will now be liasing on this matter. On discussion the group considered that VC should make contact with HSE and resume discussions with Mrs Lockwood. 
There are still discussions surrounding scaffold lifts and heights. HSE apparently understand our position and will not enforce at this stage.

The HBF document will provide guidance but there may be in conflict with HSE’s view and will require further discussion.


	5.
	Statistics update (Reportable Injuries and Dangerous Occurrences/Fire Incidents/Fee for Intervention.

DM explained to the group the current problem surrounding the quarterly stats. This will be resolved very shortly and they will be sent out to members of the group.

MP took the group through the draft 2013/2014 annual report highlighting to the group the areas that still need some minor tweaks. This will also be sent out to members once resolved.



	6.
	CPCS update - Acceptance of National Plant Registration Scheme

VC had previously sent out a note surrounding this. It included short updates on, telehandler suspended loads, medical fitness to operate plant, the national plant operators registration scheme, fraud, online digital logbook, NVQ, smart cards and testing.
There was general acceptance that NPORs cards for plant operators could now been accepted as an approved scheme in addition to CPCS.
It was agreed to ask CSCS to speak at the next meeting.


	7.
	Guidance/Sub Group updates

a. Contact list - DM asked the group to check that their details shown on the contact list were still current and up to date. Also to let DM know if they spotted any other irregularities.
b. Health and Safety Charter. - VC will review this at end of the year and incorporate any changes required for presentation to the group at the first meeting in 2015. It was noted that Southdale had agreed to become signatories to the Charter
c. Charter Action Plan - needs to be update with further work schedules added for 2015.
d. Installation of Roof trusses/work at height sub group - group met last month, looking at scope of work to be done. Scope/guidance to be put together for next meeting.
e. Occupational health sub group - on the back of the presentation earlier this group will now arrange to meet to progress this with the HSE.
f. Temporary works sub group - Group has not got together as Paul Howarth has now left Galliford Try. VC to review and attempt to rearrange
g. CDMA sub group - nothing to report at this meeting



	8.
	Update from CONIAC

No updates available.



	9.
	Next meeting date

Tuesday 22nd January 2015 

Venue: Lea Marston Hotel, Sutton Coldfield



	10.
	AOB

VC raised an issue surrounding down lighters which is an issue with the fire service. VC to send note round which DM will also pass onto technical groups. Need to discuss whether a standard national note needs to be produced for homeowners.

VC also raised an issue surrounding blinds or curtains etc that have hanging cords. A ROSPA note has been released surrounding this and child safety. VC to circulate note. DM will forward note onto technical groups.

CE talked to the groups about the 2015 NHBC health and safety awards and handed out leaflets. It is hoped that HBF can link in one of it's health and safety meetings around the presentation event as similar to that this year.

EW raised the issue of porch type canopies (supporting brackets etc) not being securely fixed. These can become quite heavy once tiled. It is important to clearly follow the manufacturer’s instructions surrounding fixings or if bespoke to ensure that the fixings etc are all as specified by a structural engineer.

BO talked about CE marking of structural steelwork from July 2014 all structural steelwork must have a CE marking. BO will provide a short note for circulating to the group. This will also be raised with the technical groups.




